
FCCW Board of Outreach  
 
December 2022 Council Meeting “News Brief”   
Outreach meeting held on Tuesday December 6th at 7:00 PM in Harrison Hall 

 
● 2022 Christmas Eve Collection - Rev Kev asked us to consider changing where the funds of the 

2022 Christmas Eve collection are directed.  After discussion, Susan McKechnie put a motion on the 
floor: The Outreach Committee shall designate the 2022 Christmas Eve collection be used to 
create/fund a program aimed at social activities for local seniors (and others). The motion was 
seconded by Lisa Nowak and passed unanimously.  

● 2023 Ministry Planning and Budgeting – Committee members continued to discuss issues that we 
want to put to the forefront in 2023.  Ginny Moylan wrote up our ideas and sent them to Kevin on 
12/8/22 for budgeting purposes. 

● UCC Neighbors in Need Special Offering - November 20, 2022 special collection ($403) was 
mailed to the national UCC on 11/22/22.  

● TEEG Gift Tags for Tree – Outreach collected over 50 gifts and gift cards for TEEG.  Gifts 
were blessed at our Sunday, December 11th service.  Ginny and Bill Moylan dropped them 
off at TEEG on Monday, December 12th.  

● 20th Anniversary of ONA at FCWW – Kevin has lined up Michael Streib (SNEUCC Queer Justice 

Advocate) to preach on 1/22/22 to help celebrate the 20th anniversary of FCWW becoming an Open 
and Affirming church.  Outreach will sponsor a special collection on that day to support the UCC’s 
“Open and Affirming Coalition”  

 
 


